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Almost every Sunday someone comes out of church and
says, "You must have preached that sermon just for me this
morning." Now that is flattering because it means that I
have touched them, perhaps even helped them. However, the
truth is that I probably preached it for myself, but we are
all so much alike that what speaks to me seems to speak to
others, too. So it is not a bad system. A preacher, like any
other creative writer, usually works best when he sticks to
things he knows personally. This morning, then, I'd like to
talk to you about "Dealing With Discouragement."

I suppose everyone gets discouraged from time to time.
Perhaps you have heard the story of the mother who was
trying to get her son up to go to school. She called him
several times, but each time he shouted down, "I don't want
to go to school." Finally he said, "The kids don't like me
and the teachers don't like me. Why do I have to go to
school anyway?" And his mother shouted back, "Because you're
forty-five years old, and you're the principal." Well, as I
said, everyone gets discouraged at times.

Ordinarily, I am a pretty upbeat person. But in recent
weeks, five members of this parish have been in intensive
care, three have had critical surgery, five have died, one
is still in a deep coma, two that I know of have been
struggling with intense personal problems, and two more have
had distressing news from their doctors. In each case I
talked and prayed with those involved and have continued to
pray for them in my daily devotions. But, even as I did so,
I found myself becoming more and more frustrated. I wanted
so very much to help, and yet I felt so completely helpless.

It was in the midst of that frustration that I found
the text for this morning's sermon in Today's English
Version of the book of Hebrews. It reads, "So do not let
yourselves become discouraged and give up." [Hebrews 12:33
Now I have to admit that, at first, those words did not help
me at all. If anything, they only made matters worse. They
sounded too much like the kind of advice we sometimes get
from peoples who mean well but do not know what we are going
through and can not possibly know what we are feeling.

And yet I knew that was not the case with Paul. Any








